Forest Lake Community Association
Meeting Minutes

November 10, 2009
I. Call to Order
Chairman Steve Gray called to order the regular meeting of the Forest Lake Community Association at 7:33 p.m. on November 10, 2009 in the Forest Lake Community Center.

II. Roll Call

The following board members were present: Pat DeGeorge, Brian Drommer, Steve Gray, Jill Hughes, Steve Libby, Patrick Lynn, Steve Norman, Tom Phillippsen, Angie Schroedel, and Laura Tegtmeier.

III. Approval of Minutes from Previous Meeting
The minutes from the October meeting were approved as written.
IV. Officers’ Reports / Committee Reports
A. Chairman’s Report – Steve Gray

· Mike Doody has resigned from the FLCA Board.
B. Treasurer’s Report / P&L Review
$10,000 was transferred into the checking account for end-of-year expenses.

Checking Acct.:

$  17,352.44 
High Yield Acct.:

$  62,985.34
7 MO CD:


$  18,916.76
60+ MO Annual CD:
$  23,315.00
TOTAL:


$122,569.54
C. Dues Report – Steve Gray
· Notices for 2010 member dues have been mailed.
D. Newsletter Report – Jim Petzold.

· Nothing to report.
E. Web site Report – Pat Lynn.
· Nothing to report.
F. Lake Report – 
· The cost of stocking the lake will be less this year, due to smaller sizes available. Fish due to arrive any day.
· We have been notified by the Lake County Health Department that our beaches will be subject to state regulations as “public” beaches. There will be no fees because of our not-for-profit status. The existing port-o-potties address the biggest requirement. We’ll also need to install roped buoy lines to denote the swimming areas and have signage to indicate whether the beaches are open or closed for swimming. The biggest obstacle remaining is the requirement to provide a telephone for emergency (911) calls. We are looking into the various possibilities for addressing this.

G. Parks Report – Pat DeGeorge
· Nothing to report.
H. Landscape/Beautification Report – Maija Boriss

· We will be adding additional mulch on the arborvitaes.
I. Legal/Insurance Report – Steve Gray

· Nothing to report.

J. Activities Report – Laura Tegtmeier
· Breakfast with Santa is scheduled for December 12.
K. Government Report – Jill Hughes

· Lake County has published their strategic plan, which may be of interest to tax payers. It can be found online at: http://www.lakecountyil.gov/CountyGovernment/NewsandInformation/StrategicPlan/Documents/StrategicPlan.pdf
· Ela Township will be voting to approve their tax levy for next year at Thursday night’s meeting.

· IDOT will conduct an open house meeting for residents to view and comment on the plans to widen Route 22 between Quentin and Route 83. The open house is scheduled for Tuesday, November 17 4:30 – 7:30.
L. Community Center Report/Rentals
· Rentals were requested and approved for the following dates: December 11, 22, and 31.

V. Old Business

M. Footpath/Road Egress/Re-establishment

We’ve received a quotation from Scott Simpson to dig the holes for the bollards. The cost is $450 for 30 holes. Steve Libby will get a quote for the materials (8’ x 6”x6”) from Lake Zurich Lumber.

N. Development/Infill

The owner of 21645 Ravine RD is seeking several code variances for construction of a new house, including setback modifications from the street and the lake, as well as a higher percentage of impervious area. The Lake County Zoning Board will hear the request on November 19th at 9:00 am. The FLCA Board will try to send a representative.
O. Pumping of Storm Water into Forest Lake

The damaged drainage pipe is finally scheduled to be rebuilt. Sediment traps will also be installed. The Board will publicly thank Bill Kruckenberg and Ela Township for their efforts at their upcoming meeting. Residents are encouraged to express their thanks as well. This has been a long and difficult battle.
P. Marketing/Communication workgroup
No update.

Q. Other Old Business

None.

VI. New business

R. Dartmoor Lawsuit
Dartmoor has filed an appeal on the stay for the bond requirement on the lawsuit. On November 23rd, there will be a hearing on the matter. Their only recourse if it’s thrown out would be to file an appeal, which is unlikely.

The parcel that became the Kildeer Estates subdivision has a long history of legal battles.

S. Incorporation
Representative Sullivan has reported that the proposal to create a state statute to allow incorporation of Forest Lake (overriding the minimum size requirement) will not be heard during the veto session, so the matter is on hold.

T. Other New Business
VII. Audience Comments

Q: How much has been spent on legal fees relating to the annexation attempt? Who authorized the spending? Does it really impact just four homes?
A: The annexation would include 16 lots in Forest Lake. There are 11 different owners and there are nine homes. In addition, sections of Cottage, South, and Valley Roads would be annexed.
FLCA is not a party to the suit. The Board voted to finance the legal costs for the affected parties to fight the annexation, as we would for anyone in the community.


Q: Can we publish the budget in the newsletter? Can we publish monthly spending reports?
A: The budgets are already published on the web site. In the past, we have included the budget in the newsletter; a piece at a time to avoid the expense of additional pages. The budgets are also available in hard-copy upon request. We will investigate the cost of publishing the next budget in the newsletter in addition to posting it on the web site. Monthly expense updates would be too burdensome for a volunteer organization.

Q: Why did the attorney representing the Forest Lake residents not have a stenographer present at the October 22nd hearing?

A: The court provides a court reporter and the official record of the proceedings is available from the court.


Q: Can’t we submit a prayer to the court to dismiss the annexation petition?

A: The first court hearing on this matter ruled that FLCA and the residents not directly impacted by the annexation are not entitled to a vote in the matter, and the petition was allowed to continue.


Q: Why didn’t the entire community have an opportunity to vote before spending $20,000 on legal fees?

A: As with all other FLCA expenses, the elected board members vote on behalf of the membership. There has been strong support to fight the annexation.


Q: When will the footpaths be cleared and usable?

A: Probably next spring.

Q: Can we get an update on the vehicle thefts in Forest Lake?

A: We have no further updates. You can contact the Lake County Sheriff.

VIII. Adjournment

The meeting was adjourned at 8:48 p.m. (Motion by Steve Norman; Seconded by Jill Hughes)
Minutes submitted by:  Jill Hughes
Minutes approved on:   MACROBUTTON  NoMacro [AWAITING APPROVAL]
